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HP Source is a bi-monthly newsletter, funded by Hardingstone Parish Council, 

compiled and edited by a team of volunteers for Hardingstone Village. 

Issue 20 

August - September 2022 

 

HPSource 
Hardingstone’s Newsletter 

To be replaced with 

better picture. 
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Our village shop is being refitted, and work is due to 
start in August. This will mean some disruption for 
regular customers, so please see the back page for 
news about how you can continue to get your 
shopping. 

The editorial team of HP Source have some important 
news, so please read the article on page 3 about what 
will be happening. 

This edition includes many photographs of Jubilee 
celebrations - see if you can spot anyone that you 
know. Our thanks go to Jo, Lesley, Sarah, Sue, Hilary, 
Caroline and Perry for sending photographs for us to 
publish. 

 

DO KEEP THIS EDITION FOR FUTURE 
REFERENCE. 

Articles, notices and advertisements published in the 
newsletter do not necessarily represent the views of 
the editorial team or the Parish Council, and we take 
no responsibility for the content. We do not endorse 
products, services, events, businesses, organisations 
or individuals featured and / or advertised. 
KAPH, the editorial team. 
 

Send your items to:  hpsourcemag@gmail.com 
or deliver to:  The Parish Room High Street NN4 6DA 

Useful contacts  

From your editorial team 

 

Principal WNC Cllr for Hardingstone: Lizzy Bowen 

lizzy.bowen@westnorthants.gov.uk 

07740 176037 

WNC Cllr for Hardingstone: Jonathan Nunn 

jonathan.nunn@westnorthants.gov.uk 

07947 019491 

WNC Cllr for Hardingstone: Phil Larratt 

phil.larratt@westnorthants.gov.uk 

07770 637160  

West Northamptonshire Council 

westnorthants.gov.uk 

0300 126 7000 
 

Police contacts for Hardingstone 

rebecca.evans@northants.pnn.police.uk 

david.okere@northants.pnn.police.uk 

St. Edmund’s Vicar: Revd Julie Scott 

(usual day off is a Friday) 

revjuliescott@gmail.com 

01604 374379 

Church Warden St. Edmund’s: John Wilson 

hardingstonechurch@gmail.com 

01604 760411 
 

Clerk to Hardingstone Parish Council 

clerk@hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk 

The Parish Room, High Street NN4 6DA 

www.hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk 

07709 523746 (office hours Tue & Thu 10-2) 
 

Hardingstone Neighbourhood Watch 

Pam 761374 or Jim 709715 

 

Issue Send your items to us by Delivered by 

No. 21 October - November 2022 1st  September 2022 Last week in September 

No. 22 December  2022 - January 2023 1st  November 2022 Last week in November 

No. 23 February - March 2023 1st  January 2023 Last week in January 

mailto:hpsourcemag@gmail.com
mailto:clerk@hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk
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Hardingstone Community 

 

 

The editorial team at HP Source have decided that 
they will be stepping down from the production and 
delivery of this newsletter after March next year. 
None of us is getting any younger, and 
health problems raise doubts about our 
ability to continue to produce HP Source 
in the longer term, so we feel that now is 
the time to wind down in an orderly 
fashion. With the passage of time it has 
become increasingly difficult to find new 
material to interest our readers, 
especially as very few residents and 
groups seem prepared to submit articles, 
letters or information for publication. 

We created HP Source to fill the gap left when the 
circulation of ‘Forum’ suddenly stopped in 2018. We 
felt that there was a need to keep all residents 
informed about news and local issues, especially 
those who don’t wish to use computers or their 
phones to inform them about local affairs. Our 

retirement will mark the end of four years in our 
roles, during which time we will have produced 24 
issues of the newsletter.  

The Parish Council is looking for a new 

voluntary publication team to receive 

items, collate, edit and lay-out the 

newsletter from next year. A review of the 

current working methods and the published 

form of HP Source will be undertaken with 

the new team. If you are interested in being 

part of this team, please get in touch with 

the Parish Clerk, whose contact details are 

given on page 2. 

Retirement of HP Source editorial team 

If you’re looking for your 
Get Up & Go!, a new 
exercise class at the village 
hall could be just what you 
are after. 

Run by a village-based 
fitness group, Step 
Forward With Lewis, the 
scheme aims to help older 
people get and stay fit, 
mobile and healthy. 
The Northamptonshire 
Sport backed project sees 
older people improve their 
core strength and balance. 

Sessions are led by 
Michelle Lewis, who is fully 
trained in the OTAGO exercise programme - a world 
acclaimed fall prevention programme that improves 

strength and balance and 
reduces falls and fall related 
injuries. 
OTAGO is proven to reduce 
falls and the resulting risk of 
injury, improve balance, 
strength and the ability to 
complete everyday tasks, 
and to boost confidence and 
independence. 

Sessions take place between 
10-10.45am every Thursday 
morning at Hardingstone 
Village Hall and cost just 
£5pp. 
If you are interested in 
coming along, or know 

someone who is, contact Michelle at 
stepforwardwithlewis@gmail.com or tel  
07423 074891. 

  It’s time to ‘Get up and Go’ 

Temporary closure of One-Stop shop 

The One-Stop shop (formerly Londis) is closing from 
August 8th for about 2 weeks. More detail on the 
back page. 

mailto:stepforwardwithlewis@gmail.com
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 The photographs on the next two pages provide a flavour of some of the 
events that took place in the village during the four day celebration of the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee at the beginning of June.  

The celebrations 
started with a 

Jubilee tea party 
in the village hall. 

Scarecrows 
depicting well 

known people from 
the last seven 

decades were on 

display in gardens. 

Jubilee celebrations 

 

On Friday ‘The 
Well’ held a 

special Jubilee 
coffee 

morning. 
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Jubilee events 

  

Jubilee celebrations 

The Crown held a street party on 
Jubilee Saturday, which proved 
popular in spite of the inclement 

weather,  and ‘Scruffs Dog Show” on 
Sunday afternoon raised money for 

Macmillan Cancer Care. 

Other Sunday 
afternoon activities 

included the Fun 
Run, Scout band, 
Magician, and a 

display of vegetable 
heads 
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Parish Council 

The Parish Council sponsored several events for the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee: 
 The Seniors’ Tea Party was a great success and 
 enjoyed by all. 

 After tea we were 
 entertained by Arnold 
 Francklow and his” Odd 
 Odes”. 

 

Many thanks to all the stall holders, entertainers and 
those who provided refreshments for the Sunday 
Family Fun Day. Unfortunately, the event had to 
come to an end earlier than planned because of the 
weather, but a good number turned out and enjoyed 
what was on offer. 

The Parish Council also helped with the cost of paint 
for the colourful Jubilee mural on the walls in the Rec.  
any thanks to Hilary Wilson and all who are working 
to complete this for its grand opening in September. 

The Parish Council has agreed a mission statement. 
See our website for details of our pledge to the 
village. 

Our annual inspection of the play equipment shows 
that all items are at low or very low risk. There are a 

few items that need a little maintenance and this will 

be undertaken shortly.  Should you notice any issues 
with any of the play equipment or furniture in the Rec 
please contact the clerk with details. 

The Bike Park is under construction and there will be 
an update from the operator soon. There have been 
some comments about use of the area by cyclists 
already. There are cameras on site to see what is 
happening and the Police are aware of the issues. 
They ask that if anyone observes cyclists using the 
site before it is open please take what details you can 
safely and report this to the Police. 

Sally Willis, Clerk: clerk@hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Full minutes available on the Parish Council website at https://www.hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk  

The next Parish Council meetings are on Tuesdays August 2nd and September 6th at 7:30pm in Bouverie House.  

Please look on noticeboards and the HPC website for agendas and further information. 

Notes from the Parish Council  

 

Parish Council Police Report 

Hardingstone Crime Figures - 2022  

 
Burglary 

Residential  

 Non-
residential 
Burglary 

Criminal 
Damage 

Vehicle 
Crime 

March 2 0 5 0 

April 1 0 2 0 

May 0 1 5 2 

June 0 0 7* 2 

*  3 occurred in the Criminal Justice centre, and 2 others on Brackmills.   

Telephone: 101 

Follow us on Twitter: @NptonPolice 

Like us on Facebook: NorthamptonPolice 

To report an incident or crime to the police, search for Northants police web-

site, and click on the report button. Then fill in the form. If you do not use the 

internet, ring 101. Only use 999 if a crime is taking place at that moment, or 

someone is in danger.  

New Bike Park access from Houghton Hill 

https://www.hardingstoneparishcouncil.gov.uk/
https://twitter.com/NptonPolice
https://www.facebook.com/northamptonpolice/
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Hardingstone community 

 

Hardingstone Neighbourhood Watch 
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Hardingstone community 

 

Yew prunings awaiting 

collection 

 

Hardingstone Academy hosted a jubilee celebration 
for the village on Thursday 26th May. Each year group 
performed a song from one of the Queen's 7 decades 
as our monarch; their choices, going back in time 
were:  
 
Reception 2020s Coldplay - Sky Full of Stars 
Yr 1 2010s Kidz Pop / American Authors - Best day of 
My Life 
Yr 2 2000s S Club 7 - Reach for the Stars 
Yr 3 1990s Spice Girls - Stop right now 
Yr 4 1980s Elton John - I'm Still Standing 
Yr 5 1970s Earth Wind & Fire - September 
Yr 6 1960s Beatles - Twist & Shout 
 

The PTA then served everyone with cream teas, the 
Bake Off competition was judged, and good fun was 
enjoyed by all. 
The school then kindly shared their decorations with 
the other village groups holding Platinum Jubilee 
events. 

Hardingstone Academy celebrates the Jubilee 

  

Hardingstone Neighbourhood Watch 

The National Fraud Intelligence Bureau (NFIB) is 
warning the public about the continued increase in 
reports about scams where victims are targeted on 
WhatsApp by criminals pretending to be someone they 
know – typically their children. 
Between 3rd February 2022 and 21st June 2022, there 
have been a total of 1235 reports made to Action 
Fraud linked to this scam, with total reported losses 

exceeding £1.5mn. 
Criminals will usually begin the conversation with 
“Hello Mum” or “Hello Dad” and will say that they are 
texting from a new mobile number as their phone was 
lost or damaged. 
STOP. THINK. CALL. If a family member or friend 
makes an unusual request on WhatsApp, always call 
the person to confirm their identity.  

WhatsApp  scam 
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 Jubilee events 

  

 

 

Birthday celebrations for one of the volunteers 

 Hardingstone Cricket Club 
Stunning hundreds and bowling brilliance as HCC take a step up  

Some spectacular individual performances stand out as 

Hardingstone Cricket Club have taken on their most 

challenging season to date. 

The 1st XI has produced some mixed results in Division 5 of the 

Northamptonshire Cricket League, but Phil Monkman and 

James Hill provided eye-catching moments with memorable 

100s. The side made a huge jump in 

standard after winning Division 6 in 2021 

with the rearrangement of the league 

meaning they are now taking on some 

sides which plied their trade in Division 4 

last year. 

So far, the 1sts have managed three wins 

and five defeats to leave themselves in 

ninth place in a league which is so tight 

that just 24 points separate them from 

fourth position. Despite also suffering a 

raft of injuries to key players, the team has 

battled hard with Jack Larkin providing 

runs at the top of the order and Luke 

Evans among the wickets in his debut season. 

The 2nds, currently sitting mid-table in Division 11, produced 

the result of the season - bowling out Irchester 2nds for just 15 

in a spectacular win. 

Matt Mooney - who also took 

seven wickets in a T20 game - 

came away with incredible 

figures of 5-4. 

A ten 

wicket 

victory at 

Kettering, 

with 

skipper 

Stephen 

Gollings 

and Joe 

Roberts carrying their bats in a 119 run 

partnership was another highlight. 

As the club continues to grow, we always 

need new players. Anyone interested 

should contact chairman David Miller on 

        07895 918062. Hardingstone 2nd XI 

Hardingstone community 
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Hardingstone events 

 

Forthcoming Events: 

Saturday 6th August  FoH Coffee Morning 10:00 - 11:30am, Parish Room. Pam 761374 (See below) 

Tuesdays 2nd August & 6th 

September 
Hardingstone Parish Council 
Meeting 

7:30pm, Bouverie House.  Come and have your say in Public 
Time. 

Tuesdays 2nd August & 6th 

September 
Hardingstone Social Club 8pm, Village Hall. Lesley 07599 216166.   

Wednesdays 10th August  
& 14th September  

Hardingstone History Society 
(see page 12) 

2pm Parish Room - August: Deaths of Kings and Queens 
                                   September:  History of Little Houghton 

Tuesday 20th September Bouverie WI 7:30pm, Village Hall. Karen 675161 or Linda 763585 

Saturday 3rd September FoH Coffee Morning 10:00 - 11:30am, Parish Room. Pam 761374 (See below) 

   

 

Next FoH Coffee Mornings: Sat 6th August & 

Sat 3rd September, 10am -11.30am Parish Room  

Everyone welcome, come and share news and views about the village 

Pins & Needles now meet twice monthly on 2nd & 4th Mondays. 

Mon 8th & 22nd August, 

12th & 26th September 7.30 - 9pm 

Phone Jo on 761461 for details. 

Please come and help us tidy the churchyard 

     First Thursday in the month between 10am & 12 noon 

       August 4th and September 1st 

      Help tidy the memorials beside the path. 

      Help with our Wildlife project (silver award).  

Have a cup of tea or coffee. 
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Hardingstone events 

Regular Events: 

Every weekday 
MY-STS Wonderland - 
After-school club 

Village Hall 3 - 6pm sts912@sky.com 

Mondays Barre Express with Millie Village Hall 5:30 - 6pm Contact details as Thursday 

Mondays 
Yogami Hatha Flow with 
Millie 

Village Hall 6:05 - 7:05pm Contact details as Thursday 

2nd & 4th 
Mondays in 
month excl 
December 

Pins & Needles. Bring own 
craft items & chat:  
Aug 8th & 22nd, 
Sept 12th & 26th 

Parish Room 7.30pm - 9pm Jo 761461, FoH. 

Tuesdays 
‘The Well’ coffee morning 
(See page 9) 

St. Edmund’s 
Church 

10am - 
12:30pm 

Hilary 760411 

1st Tuesday in 
the month 

Hardingstone Social Club  Village Hall 8pm Lesley 07599 216166 

3rd Tuesday in 
the month 
except August 

Bouverie WI September 
20th 

Village Hall 7:30 - 10pm 
Karen 675161 
Linda 763585 

Wednesdays Introduction to Yoga Village Hall 6pm 
julijanikolajeva@yahoo.co.uk 

07738 738766 

2nd Wednesday 
in the month 

Hardingstone History 
Society Aug 10th & Sept 14th 

Parish Room 2 - 4:30pm Adrian 761327 (see page 12) 

Thursdays Barre Express with Millie Village Hall 5:30pm - 6pm  yogamiuk@gmail.com 
Mobile: 07948 992220 
www.bookwhen.com/
yogamiuk Thursdays 

Yogami Hatha Flow with 
Millie 

Village Hall 
6pm - 7pm &  
7:20 - 8:20pm 

Thursdays 
Northampton and District 
Model Railway Club 

Village Hall 7:30pm - 10pm Colin Tarry 518108 

Fridays 
‘The Well’ coffee morning 
(See page 9) 

St. Edmund’s 
Church 

10am - 
12:30pm 

Hilary 760411 

Fridays 
MY-STS Wonderland - 
Inflate-a-play for children 
up to 12yrs 

Village Hall 12:30 - 6:30pm sts912@sky.com 

1st Saturday in 
the month (Excl 
January) 

Friends of Hardingstone 
Coffee morning, all 
welcome, August 6th & 
September 3rd 

Parish Room 10 -11:30 am Pam 761374. 

Sundays Barre with Millie Village Hall 9:00—9:45am Contact details as Thursday 

mailto:yogamiuk@gmail.com
mailto:yogamiuk@gmail.com
https://bookwhen.com/yogamiuk
https://bookwhen.com/yogamiuk
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Hardingstone community 

 

Part three of this series explains why the Bouverie family 

acquired The Abbey in 1764. 

Part 3 1764 -1810: The Bouverie family purchase 

Delapre Abbey 

In 1568 Laurens de Bouverie came to England from Flanders as a 

Huguenot refugee, eventually becoming a wealthy landowner 

and businessman. In 1717 Sir Edward des Bouverie purchased 

Longford Castle near Salisbury and in 1736 Edward’s brother, Sir 

Jacob, changed his name to Bouverie by act of parliament. Sir 

Jacob would become the first Viscount Folkestone and would go 

on to marry Mary Clarke of Hardingstone, daughter of 

Bartholomew and Mary Clarke.  

It is considered that Mary’s mother, along with her brother Hitch 

Younge, had the money and the local knowledge to purchase 

Delapre Abbey in 1764 in the name of her 29 year old grandson 

Edward. It was the year of his marriage to 14 year old Harriet 

Fawkener who would become a society lady of London, reputed 

to be the most beautiful woman in England at the time, so much 

so her portrait was painted by Joshua Reynolds. On Edward’s 

death in 1810 Harriet would marry Robert Spencer and her 

memorial plaque to Lady Robert Spencer, can be seen on the 

South Wall of the Chancel. Edward and Harriet would create the 

Hardingstone branch of the Bouverie family and an association 

with the Church and village which would last for nearly 200 

years. Longford Castle near Salisbury remains, to this day, the 

family seat of the Pleydell/Bouverie family. 

Edward would become MP for Northampton in 1780 and it is he 

who added “Abbey” to Delapre either as a symbol of status or a 

reflection on the mediaeval Nunnery. Edward invested 

considerably in St Edmund’s Church including the commissioning 

of the Rysbrack monument in the chancel, in honour of his 

mother, grandparents and Hitch Younge. 

Edward and his wife, Harriet produced three sons and five 

daughters and on his death in 1810 he was succeeded by his 

eldest son, also Edward (2nd). 

Bill Lockerbie 

Delapre Abbey and Hardingstone 
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Hardingstone Church 

 

 

 

 Church services and pastoral care 

As we come into summer, we find ourselves enjoying 
a summer without the restrictions of covid. 
We came together for the Jubilee in a way 
that seemed impossible last year, and even 
with the chaos at the airports many of us 
will be going on holiday this summer – this 

felt another impossibility last year. And yet as I sit 
looking out onto a sunny garden, I 
know many of us are worrying.  

We listen to the news about the 
war in Ukraine and the escalating 
tensions across the world, and we 
worry. At home we fear the rising 
cost of living and the increase in 
our bills, and we worry.   

We are often left feeling helpless 
and that things are out of our control, and even 
though we know worrying won’t help us, that doesn’t 
stop us. But in the midst of the anxiety we feel, sits 
God, a God who will listen when we pray, who, when 
we ask for it, will pour his healing spirit onto us, when 
we pray for sustenance, he will provide it.  
A God whose love never wavers, never falters. God’s 

love is without restriction and given 
with grace and generosity to each of 
us.  

I want to share with you a passage from the Bible 
which I love, it’s from the letter to the Romans in the 
New Testament.  

“And I am convinced that nothing ever separates us 
from God’s love. neither death nor life, neither angels 

nor demons, neither our fears for 
today nor our worries about 
tomorrow -not even the powers of 
darkness can separate us from 
God’s love” 

This was written around 2000 years 
ago, and yet it could have been 
written today. This is a message of 
hope and love that whatever is 

happening in our lives, we cannot worry it away, but 
we can accept the love God has for us, which is 
without question, and without agenda.  

I hope you all have a wonderful and blessed summer. 

Revd Julie. 

At the annual trustees meeting in June 2022, the 
following Summary of the main achievements of the 
charity during the year ended 31st March was 
approved:  

The charity’s main fundraising event ‘Midsummer 
Merriment’ coincided with the easing of lockdown 
restrictions, and consequently was a great success 
raising £2,158. 

An autumn fayre in the church, organised by the 
Friends of Hardingstone, was also very well 
supported, raising £1,562.  

The charity was also grateful to Hardingstone Parish 
Council for grants towards the architects fees for the 
Reordering Proposals Report required by 
Peterborough Diocese. 

 

Increased subscriptions, other generous donations 
and the annual ‘Lights for a Loved One’ project 
resulted in total income for the year of £7,222 – an 
increase of £1,852 on the previous year, and giving a 
cumulative total of £22,252 since the charity started 
in January 2018. 

Three grants totalling £4,420 were awarded to 
Hardingstone PCC, towards the new projector and 
screen (£3,380), for professional fees (£500), and for 
work on the yew trees 
(£540). 

The year ends with 

£6,374 in the charity’s 

funds, which is a good 

base for future 

challenges. 

Supporters of St. Edmunds 
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Jubilee events 

  

Hardingstone community 

  

Hardingstone Jubilee MurALL 

The project is underway! The Supporters of St 
Edmunds have raised £5,250 (to date) for the costs 
of this project, on behalf of the ‘Hardingstone 
Organisations Together’ groups. The participatory 
designing and then painting sessions provide 
opportunities for every member of the community 
to work together and enhance the Rec. 

Despite Nicki Blanchard being unable to join us for 
the Jubilee weekend events, ideas for the 
participatory mural were collected from 
Hardingstone Academy, Northampton High School, 
the Scouts and many members of the community.  
Nicki came to Hardingstone for 2 nights at the end 
of June to start painting the background of a 
‘rainbow of hope’ in varying shades that are 
representative of the different decades.  

Her visit to transfer the iconic images of the 50s & 
60s, for community painting-by-numbers, was then 
postponed by a week due to further illness. 
However, 30 girls from Northampton High School 
painted 3 background colours from the 70s on 4th 
July.  

Painting sessions will continue through July and 
August for anyone to join in and help complete this 
legacy artwork – please see poster on page 15 for 
details. The wall is high, so adults especially 
needed. 

The completion ceremony will be on Saturday 3rd 
September at 3.30 pm (in accordance with the 
terms of the grant from NCF’s Constance Travis 
Endowment Fund).  

 

Jubilee celebrations 
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Hardingstone community & Classifieds 

 

Yew prunings awaiting 

collection 

 

 

Fancy a go at bell ringing? 

Why not try a short beginners 

course ? 

A course will be held in the 

autumn (over 11s only)  

Contact: hardingstonechurch@gmail.com 

 

mailto:hardingstonechurch@gmail.com
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Hardingstone community & Classifieds 

Creative arts cover a broad breadth of subjects, including music, theatre, fashion, 

food and poetry, and the Arts Week started with award-winning author Dave 

Shelton who gave a cartooning and illustration masterclass. On Tuesday the school 

opened its doors for its marquee Arts Invitational, when parents and special guests 

had the opportunity to view displays of the excellent work created by our students. 

In the evening there were live drama performances, pop-up musical shows, 

cooking demonstrations and more. The week ended with a showpiece drama 

production ‘Seussical’, which not only showcased the skills of the school’s budding 

actors but demonstrated their ability to create incredible sets and imaginative 

outfits. 

The School’s Head of Creative Arts, Mel Beacroft, was delighted with the festival, 

which provided the opportunity to welcome parents and guests back into school. 

“The skill and creativity of our students knows no bounds and it’s fantastic to be 

able to showcase this to our local community”. 

 

Yew prunings awaiting 

collection 

Northampton High School 

Student talent celebrated in Arts Week  

northamptonhigh.co.uk/visit-us | 01604 765765 

 
A booklet was 
recorded by 

Year 6 to show 
highlights of 

their visit to St. 
Edmunds church 

in March.  
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Classifieds 

 

VENUE FOR HIRE 

HIGH STREET, HARDINGSTONE   NN4 6DA 

2 ROOMS WTH GARDEN AND A SMALL CAR PARK 

IDEAL FOR - FAMILY PARTIES, SMALL WEDDING RECEPTIONS, 

BUSINESS MEETINGS, FITNESS CLASSES ETC. 

(Wireless/broadband connection also available)  

See our website: www.hardingstonevillagehall@wordpress.com 

For all enquiries - email hardingstone@outlook.com 

Or contact Gaynor Weatherley - 07486 355559 

HARDINGSTONE VILLAGE HALL 
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Classifieds 
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Classifieds 
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Classifieds 

HARDINGSTONE PLATINUM 

JUBILEE WEEKEND 

SCARECROWS 

Create your own scarecrow 

to depict a part of history 

during the past 70 years. 

These can include anything 

historical such as events, 

people, TV shows, fashion 

etc. 

Leave your scarecrow on 

display outside your home 

from 2nd – 5th June for all to 

see & enjoy. 

 

 

 

 

The One Stop shop in High Street, (formerly Londis), is being refurbished, and will be closing for about 2 weeks from August 8th 

while major alterations take place. It is hoped that arrangements can be made for local customers to place telephone orders up to 

1pm each day, and that orders will be delivered after 4pm that day. Regular newspaper customers can arrange to have their 

papers delivered. For up to date information see notices at the shop or on notice boards. The telephone number for ordering is 

07540 395893 (if that number is not available use 07594 475625). 

 

 

Temporary Closure from August 8th 


